

717 Main Avenue West PO Box 420 Sundre, AB T0M 1X0 PH: 638-3551 FAX: 638-2100

<u>www.sundre.com</u> email: <u>townmail@sundre.com</u>

### **APRIL 2016 NEWSLETTER**

Next MPC Meeting Monday, April 11, 2016 at 6:00 pm Next Council Meeting Monday, April 18, 2016 at 6:00 pm Next Workshop Meeting Monday, April 25, 2016 at 6:00 pm Next Council Meeting Monday, May 02, 2016 at 6:00 pm.

## Town of Sundre Economic Development Grants Available Now

**Storefront Improvement Program Grant** - Receive up to \$5000 to help your commercial property improve its look according to architectural guidelines.

**SEDIF Grant** - Planning on organizing a large event to draw lots of people into Town? Apply for the Sundre Event Development Initiative Fund grant to help you promote it - up to \$2,500 available per grant.

Grant applications are considered by the Town of Sundre Downtown Area Revitalization Committee (DARC). Grants are available for only as long as funding remains - so apply early.

Visit <u>www.Sundre.com/grants.html</u> for information on these grants and more."

### Arena Closed for the Season

The Sundre Ice Arena is now **CLOSED** and the facility will reopen for ice skating October 2016.

**Ice allocation** for the 2016/2017, winter season is scheduled for June. More details coming soon.

Thank you for a great season.

Town of Sundre Staff



## GAS UTILITY BUDGET BILLING OPTION AVAILABLE

During April, the Town of Sundre is accepting NEW requests for Gas Equalized Budget Billing for the coming year.

Customers already on the GAS Budget Billing DO NOT need to re-apply.

If you are interested in this billing option, please contact the Town Office.

# Letter from Town Peace Officer and The Sundre RCMP

The Sundre RCMP and Town Peace Officer will be focusing on improperly parked vehicles over the next couple months. The Use of Highway and Rules of the Road Regulation and the Town's Traffic Bylaw, both address parking issues. There are a number of rules about parking in each but the majority of the issues here in Sundre deal with the following:

- 1. Parking the wrong way. 2. Parking on a sidewalk or boulevard. 3. Parking to close to a drive way or alley entrance.
- **4.** Parking on town green spaces.
- 1. Vehicles parked on the roadway must be parked with the passenger side closest to the curb and parallel to the curb. The exception is angle parking where indicated by parking lines or signage. 2. Vehicles cannot be parked on a sidewalk or boulevard. 3. Vehicles parked on the road must be at least 1.5 Meters away from a driveway or alley accesses. 4. No vehicles are allowed to park on town owned green spaces Fines start at \$50 under the bylaw, \$78 under the Use of the Highway regulations and go up. Depending on the circumstances the vehicle may be subject to tow as well.

If you have any questions about parking please feel free to contact the Town Peace Officer or the Sundre RCMP.

### Garbage/Compost

April 07 - Garbage April 14 - Compost April 21 - Garbage April 28 - Compost May 5 - Garbage May 12 - Compost

#### DID YOU KNOW....

The Town Staff is performing regulated Gas Meter Changeouts over the next few months, therefore we ask for your cooperation by ensuring the gas metering equipment is easily accessible on your property. Please remove any clutter or obstruction around the gas meter.

The Town's Gas Department implemented bypass equipment at each service to allow our staff to change-out meters without interrupting your gas supply.

Consequently, our staff does not make appointments or contact property owners in advance of performing this work.



717 Main Avenue West | P.O. Box 420 | Sundre, Alberta, Canada TOM 1X0 | T. 403.638.3551 | F. 403.638.2100 | E. townmail@sundre.com

### Background Notes from the Mayor's Desk - March 31, 2016

What has been happening with regard to the planned closure of 15 Long Term Care beds at the Sundre Hospital?

During the week of March 7-11, patients and families in Long Term Care (LTC) at the Sundre Hospital received a registered letter from Alberta Health Services (AHS) indicating the LTC beds would be closing and that there would be meetings to discuss what that would mean to each patient. Here is a timeline of what's happened since then.

Monday, March 14<sup>th</sup>: Meetings with doctors, nurses, other front line staff, patients and families, the Mayor, and members of the Attraction and Retention Committee were held to outline the AHS decision to close 15 Long Term Care beds at the Hospital. There were many questions without answers. There was tremendous anxiety among patients, families and all those who provide care. Our MLA, Jason Nixon had received so many calls, he asked the Health Minister questions in the Legislature about the decision but received no real answers.

**Tuesday, March 15**<sup>th</sup>: At Mr. Nixon's request, 8 members of the community went to Edmonton, were introduced in the Legislature as concerned citizens wishing a meeting with the Health Minister, and were granted that meeting. The Minister assured the group that all current Long Term Care patients would not have to leave the community for care and she made other assurances that the hospital would not be closing and that the closure of beds would see some repurposing. She also made some assurances with regard to keeping staff employed.

**Monday, March 21**<sup>st</sup>: Our MLA, Mr. Nixon hosted a Town Hall meeting, which was attended by several hundred local and regional residents. Mr. Nixon outlined the Health Minister's commitments while representatives from AHS were available to answer questions.

**Tuesday**, **March 22**<sup>nd</sup>: I wrote a letter to Health Minister Hoffman outlining what I believed to be the community sentiment expressed during that Town Hall meeting and asked her to reverse the decision to close the 15 Long Term Care beds at the Sundre Hospital. I also told her that the community was furious with the decision and that a community group would be meeting Thursday March 24th to examine, and find, local solutions to meet the future health care needs of our region without waiting for AHS to finally host "a community consultation process".

**Thursday, March 24**<sup>th</sup>: The Hospital Futures Committee met with the goal to ensure that "no member of our community should have to leave Sundre to receive care that can be delivered by our rural doctors, nurses, health care aides and allied health providers at the existing Sundre Hospital and Care Centre". They came up with solutions reflecting the changing needs of our hospital that will also meet the future requirements of our region.

**Tuesday, March 29**<sup>th</sup>: A representative from the Hospital Futures Committee met with Town Council and presented the draft confidential proposal to ask for Council feedback and assistance in getting a second meeting with Health Minister Hoffman to present these community recommendations for the future of our hospital. More than 35 people have provided input to these recommendations so far.

**Wednesday, March 30**<sup>th</sup>: After contacting the Issues Manager in the Premier's Office, a meeting date with the Health Minister has been set for 11:00 AM Tuesday, April 5th. Representatives from the Hospital Futures Committee, Town Council, Mountain View Seniors Housing, and our MLA will attend that meeting to present the Hospital Futures Committee Proposal for soon-to-be vacant space at the Sundre Hospital and Care Centre.

Thank you to everyone who has helped put the Hospital Futures Committee recommendations together to deliver to the Minister. Thank you to everyone who took the time to attend the Town Hall meeting hosted by our MLA, Jason Nixon. Most importantly, thank you to everyone who has provided the care and support to those patients, families and staff affected by this decision.

As always, please call me at home (403-638-3535) if you have questions or comments.

Terry Leslie - Mayor, Town of Sundre